
January 10, 2023 
Town of Pleasant Valley  
Monthly Board Meeting 
 
 
The monthly meeting for the Town of Pleasant Valley was held on Tuesday, January 10, 2023 at 7:30 PM 
following the caucus.  Chairman Licht called the meeting to order.  All in attendance sited the Pledge of 
Allegiance.   
 
Chairman Licht read the agenda.  Motion by Curtis and 2nd by James.  Motion carried. 
 
Clerk read the minutes from the December 2022 monthly board meeting.  Motion by James and 2nd by Curtis to 
accept the clerk’s report as read.  Carried. 
 
Financial report by Treasurer: checking $464,690.27; cemetery CD $2,607.84; General CD’s $13,396.06, ARPA 
MMF $58,677.66.  Motion by Curtis and 2nd by James to accept the treasurer’s report.  Motion carried.   
 
Motion by Curtis and 2nd by James to have St. Croix County provide Wisvote services to our township.  Motion 
carried. 
 
Motion by James and 2nd by Curtis to approve and pay the following orders.  Motion carried. 
 
13928  St. Croix Electric     $114.81 
13929  Murtha Sanitation    270.00 
13930  5 Star Restroom     125.00 
13931  Alcivia      401.68 
13932  GCS Software, inc.    367.50 
13933  School District of River Falls   17,485.26 
13934  Baldwin Woodville School District  7968.25 
13935  St. Croix Central School District   63,976.54 
13936  Chippewa Valley Technical College  1,817.36 
13937  Northwood Technical College   2,231.64 
13938  United Fire & Rescue District   2,704.00 
13939  Cedar Corporation    1,835.00 
13940  St. Croix County     34,544.69 
13941  Village of Baldwin    4,104.10 
13942  River Falls Rural Fire    5,280.00 
13943  Curtis Dunn     1,200.55 
13944  Deborah Volkert    3,232.25 
13945  James Shearer     1,200.55 
13946  Kerry Licht     4,155.75 
13947  Megan Miller     5,771.87 
13948  St. Croix County Highway Dept   10,134.46   
 
 
Meeting adjourned. 
 
 
Megan Miller, Clerk  
 


